
October 30, 2017 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 15-E-0751 – In the Matter of the Value of Distributed Energy Resources 
  

Case 15-E-0082 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Policies, Requirements 
and Conditions for Implementing a Community Net Metering Program 

 
ORDER ON PHASE ONE VALUE OF DISTRIBUTED ENERGY RESOURCES 
IMPLEMENTATION PROPOSALS, COST MITIGATION ISSUES, AND RELATED 
MATTERS – TARIFF FILING 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaf is being issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid(the 
“Company”), is being transmitted for filing in compliance with the subject order issued in the above case 
numbers on September 14, 2017 (the “Order”) by the New York State Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”). 
    Sixth Revised Leaf No. 229.2 
     
    To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 
    Effective:  November 1, 2017 
 
 The above Order directed utilities to file tariff leaves and statements implementing the Value of 
Distributed Energy Resources (VDER) Phase One Value Stack consistent with the requirements and 
discussion set forth in the body of the Order. 
 
 The purpose of this filing is to revise the enclosed leaf which should have been included in the 
initial filing submitted in compliance with this Order on October 16, 2017. Attachment 1 included with this 
filing indicates where the changes have occurred. 
 
 Waiver of short notice is requested for this filing to become effective November 1, 2017 to be 
consistent with the filing presently before the Commission in this case number. 
 
 Ordering Clause 23 of the Order waived the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) and 
16NYCRR §720-8.1 as to newspaper publication of the tariff amendments described in Ordering Clause 
No. 1 and Ordering Clause No. 2. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact the undersigned. 
  
       Sincerely, 
        
       /s/ Patricia Rivers 
 
       Patricia Rivers, Lead Analyst 
       New York Electric Pricing 
 
PJR 

Received: 10/30/2017


